
From the Pastor’s Desk…...

Now there were in the same country shepherds living out in the fields, keeping watch over their
flock by night.
And behold, an angel of the Lord stood before them, and the glory of the Lord shone around them;
and they were greatly afraid.
Then the angel said to them,

Do not be afraid, for behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy which will be to all people.
For there is born to you this day in the city of David a Savior, who is Christ the Lord.
And this will be the sign to you; you will find the babe wrapped in swaddling clothes, lying in a
manger.

And suddenly there was with the angel a multitude of the heavenly host praising God, and saying,

Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace, good will toward men!
Luke 2:8-14 NKJV

*The shepherds had just received the message of the birth of the Savior, the promised Messiah, Christ the
Lord.
They received the message right from the angel of the Lord.
God wanted them to know. He wants the whole world to know of His perfect plan of reconciling people to
Himself through His precious, perfect, and only Begotten Son, Christ Jesus the Lord!

Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace, good will toward men.
Luke 2:14 NKJV

*As we are enjoying the Christmas season with all the gatherings and festivities, gift giving and delicious
foods, let’s make sure that we are truly celebrating the greatest gift from God Himself, His precious Son,
Christ Jesus the Lord.

In His love,
Pastor Dave Wolff.


